
MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Carol Moore, City Clerk 
Cassidy Flynn, Deputy City Clerk 

FROM:  Barney Heath, Director, Department of Planning and Development 
Katie Whewell, Chief Planner 

DATE: October 6, 2022 

SUBJ: Request for Grant of Easement for Driveway Installation at 181-183 Jackson Road 

The Commissioner of Public Works and City Engineer have advised the Mayor that the property 
owner at 181-183 Jackson Road would like to construct and maintain a new paved driveway via an 
easement across City property (the existing Laundry Brook culvert).  

In accordance with City Ordinance Section 2-7, the Director of Planning & Development is required to 
“submit a written report to the City Clerk with recommendations as to whether the City property 
sought should be declared unnecessary for all municipal purposes”. 

Subject to but not limited to the following considerations (listed below), I would recommend the 
property be made available for disposition pursuant to the City’s reuse ordinance: 

· All of the pre-conditions and concerns outlined by the Department of Public Works in their
memorandum dated September 15, 2022 be satisfactorily addressed.

· The City Law Department requirements for granting an easement be met.

· The Reuse Committee make a determination of appropriate value for the granting of the
easement.

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 
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Barney Heath 
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